
Hanslope Parish Council 
 

Minutes of a Meeting held in the Village Hall on Monday 14th June 2010 at 7.30 pm 

  

Councillors attending;  Mr Geary (Chairman), Mr Cook, Mrs Courtman 

                                         Mr Dodworth, Mrs Hayward, Mrs Hetherington 

                                         Mr Lancaster, Mrs Mobley, Mr Reynolds 

 

Also in attendance;      Mr A. Geary (Ward Councillor) 

 

Clerk;                              Mr McDonald 

 

Item 1 Apologies; none  

 

Item 2 Declarations of interest’s statement;  

Mr A. Geary declared an interest in Item 6 
 

Item 3 Acceptance of the Minutes of the May 2010 meeting 

The Council resolved; “To accept the minutes as a true record of the May 2010 meeting” 

 

Item 4 Matters arising not covered by agenda items 

1. Dog Bin installation still outstanding 

2. Planning Application 10/00175/ful to be considered by M.K. Council on June 17th 

3. Mrs Hayward to be added to the NAG and Parishes Assembly Sub-Committees 

4. Further Burglaries reported in Long Street 

 

Item 5 Parish Charter 

The Council resolved; “To support the Parish version of the Milton Keynes Council and 

Parish and Town Council Charter for discussion by Milton Keynes Council at Cabinet level” 

 

Item 6 Anglian Water area; Higham Cross Road  

Clerk to contact FEOFFEE and suggest that gated access is installed 

 

Item 7 August Parish Council meeting 

Cancelled 

 

Item 8 Finance 

1. The account for the month was examined and the Council resolved; “To approve and 

sign cheques to the value of £2,765.42 to cover outstanding bills and commitments” 



2. The Council resolved; “To accept the annual audit documentation and the statement 

of assurance and submit them for audit purposes” 

 

Item 9 Correspondence 

1. M.K. Council to be contacted regarding ongoing issues regarding footpath and 

pothole repairs. Request to place on  the next Ward Forum agenda 

2. Noted that a £3,000 Parish Partnership grant from M.K. Council has been 

approved. This will be used for repairs and maintenance of the recreation ground 

facilities 

3. Chairman will attend a ‘Playbuilder’ meeting to represent the Parish Council 

4. Ward Forum minutes to be queried regarding signage near the Village Hall 

5. Ward Councillor will progress a request from a local resident regarding problem 

neighbours 

 

 Item 10 Planning 

10/00475/ful}             New Dwelling 

10/00476/lbc}            Maltings Farmhouse, 1 Newport Road; no objection but would suggest 

                                     Plans are checked regarding south facing upstairs windows 

10/00817/ful              New Garage  

                                     21 Long Street Road; no objection 

10/00969/ful             New Garage 

                                    Long Barn, Hungate End Farm, Higham Cross; no objection 

10/01018/ful              Change of use; barn to residential dwelling 

                                     Grange Farm, Higham Cross; no objection 

10/00975/mkcod3     Extension for toilet facility 

                                     Sure Start unit at Hanslope Primary School; no objection 

10/00770/out            Five 3 bedroom terraced houses 

                                    Old Bus Garage, Gold Street; The Council objects to this application as it 

is felt that the existing approval for four 2 bedroom terraced houses is better suited to the 

local area. (The applicant stated this in the original application) The Council and local 

residents would like this site developed as soon as possible as it is very untidy and was 

recently vandalised and set on fire  

 

Item 11 Councillors Reports 

Mrs Mobley reported from a Village Hall meeting 

Mrs Hayward reported from a Parish Plan meeting 

Mr Lancaster reported from a Children’s Centre/Parish Council joint meeting 

 

 



Item 12 Ongoing Business 

Recreation Ground;  

Reported the Motor Scooters are using the footpath to the Astro Court, suggested that 

additional fencing is installed to prevent this 

 

Newsletter; The June edition of the newsletter was approved 

 

News items and Information;  

Mrs Courtman reminded the meeting that the decision made to object to Planning 

Application 10/00449/ful was made on a unanimous basis. Copies of all documentation 

regarding this application will be made available. Noted that awareness of ‘Code of 

Conduct’ responsibilities is understood  

 

 

There being no further business to discuss the Chairman closed the meeting  

at 10.38 pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 


